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IN THIS ISSUE

SUBJECT 
Welcome Lions 

It’s always nice to welcome new faces and friends into the 
Lions Organization. Please join me in welcoming these 8 
new members into the District and make it a point to say 
hello when you meet them. 

Rose Mary Jones, VB Town Center – Blind
 

Donald Brandon, James City, 5 January
 

Carolyn Thomas, Tappahannock, 5 January
 

Vickey Urso, Chesapeake Host, 12 January
 

John Mattingly, James City, 12 January
 

Joyce Wilson, James City, 12 January
 

James McBriarty, James City, 28 January
 

Courtney Sterling, Mathews, 29 January
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

Ray Yannello 

District Governor 

Fellow Lions, 

I hope this finds you all well and in good spirits. The year is winding down and 
there is so much to do before June. February is a busy month as we watch for our shad­
ows. Trim our rose bushes, and tell those we care for Happy Valentine’s Day. For Lions 
we start with Club-level BLAND in February and a complete list can be found in this edi­
tion of Knight’s Vision. 

A NEW LIONS CLUB. The good news is we are about to sign the paperwork add­
ing a new club, King William Children First, to the district. Due to the great work of 
Branch Club President Doug Riley, PDG Donna Weiler, PCC Gary Rapier, and the mem­
bers of the Tappahannock Lions Club, the KWCF club now has 22 members and is 
ready to Charter as the 57th club of District 24-D. This future Lions Club is already mak­
ing a tremendous impact on the community of King William County and only good things 
came come from this endeavor. 

WORLDWIDE WEEK OF SERVICE. Our Worldwide Week of Service (WWS) for 
Hunger was January 10-16 and I saw lots of clubs doing food drives and helping others 
in their community. It was a great effort and I’m sure that those who received the aid 
were appreciative. This is followed in April with “Protecting our Environment” month 
culminating in Earth Day on April 24th. Please plan an Environmental Project for April, 
and/or an Earth Day Project on April 24th. 

DUES. Many thanks to those clubs that were able to get their State Dues paid. 
We still have a four clubs that have been unable to get the check in the mail, but hopeful­
ly soon. Speaking of dues, LCI is still looking for the 2nd half dues for the year. There 
were 35 clubs that failed to pay dues by the end of January. I’m sure many have already 
sent in the payment, but please check to ensure the payment is in the mail. Two clubs 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

have overdue notices from July 2015, so please make sure you get these caught up to 
date. 

MEMBERSHIP. January was another light month, but we still had a net gain of 
+1 and stand at +21 for the Lions Year. A remarkable accomplishment that I can only 
hope we can maintain for the rest of the Lions year and beyond. Thank you for your 
efforts. Many clubs report they are having difficulties ordering the new Centennial 
Membership Packets. LCI has put restrictions on ordering the new membership 
packets with the centennial pins. Packets can only be ordered “after” the member is 
inducted. As the DG, I have a limited number of packets, so contact me and I can pro­
vide you with a packet. When you order packets from LCI, you need to mention the 
name & member number in the comments section of the order. 

REDISTIRICING. The idea of redistricting has been a struggle for the last two 
years, but I see a light at the end of the tunnel. Hopefully, that light is not a speeding 
locomotive. Please take a moment to review the presentation on the MD24 Web Site 
at: 
http://e-district.org/userfiles/374/file/Redistricting%20presentation%20for%20clubs%2019Dec15.pdf 
Provide feedback to your Zone Chairman for consolidation and follow-on feedback to 
me by February 19th. One thing I need to make clear is that we do NOT have to redis­
trict at this time. The Council of Governors just felt that it would be best to try to do it 
now. 

CABINET MEETING & GOVERNORS SOCIAL. We will hold a Cabinet Meeting 
at 2pm on Saturday February 27th at the Point Plaza Hotel. This is followed at 6pm 
with our honors to the Past District Governors at our annual Governors Social. This will 
be a Mardi Gras themed event. All are invited to attend. A flyer can be found in this 
edition of the Knights Vision. 

DG Ray Yannello
 
Your “Raging Bull”
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

Tucker Casanova 
1st Vice District Governor 

Hello Lions, 

I spent the first part of January finalizing my trip with Lion Tanya to the 99th Lions Clubs 
International Convention and have been wrapping up some paper work here and there. 
I’ve been very excited about traveling back to Japan (some of you may know I lived 
there for a year). As much as I would love to see as many of you as possible in Fukuo­
ka, asking Lions to fly to Japan would be a bit much. 

That said, If you are going I would love to meet up! The best way to experience new
 
things is with old friends. Don’t feel bad for me though I’m sure Tanya and I will have
 
plenty to share when we get back. And as far as company goes… the VDGs of Multiple
 
District 24 plan on getting together in the days before some of the more hectic events.
 
Not to mention there will be thousands of Lions from all around the world… That’s a lot
 
of friends I haven’t met yet!
 

If you’re looking to meet Lions from around the world you can always go to Omaha.
 
This September is the 40th annual USA/Canada Forum, in Omaha, Nebraska. It runs
 

from the 15th to the 17th. I had a great time at last year’s USA/Canada in Grand Rapids,
 
and got to meet Lions from all over the continent, and the world, including International
 
President Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada. I had a great time, bumped into friends from around
 
MD-24, and even a few from my time in Advanced Lions Leadership Training.
 

So with travel on my mind today it was a neat bit of happenstance that I received a
 
bunch of brochures in the mail detailing this year’s forum, speakers, events and it’s
 
Chair people. That’s both Dr. Gary Anderson, PID and the Honorary Chairperson, Lion
 
Bob Corlew the International VP. There’s a bunch of great reasons to attend… and I
 
haven’t even got to those Omaha Steaks I’ve heard so much about.
 

If you want to know more about the next USA/ Canada Forum let me know and I’ll send
 
you one of these pamphlets. Or… for more details and registration visit lionsforum.org
 

Yours in Lionism,
 
Lion Tucker Casanova, VDG District 24-D
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

Beth Stevens 

2nd Vice District Governor 

Your Club, Your Way! 

Recently, I had the opportunity to speak with Club Presidents or membership Chairs 
of the six Lions Clubs in our District who are leading the way in membership program­
ming. Together, these clubs have recruited 46 new Lions; representing 50% of the 
total new members in the District. All of these clubs have several things in common, 
but there is one factor above all that I’d like to share with you. They have all taken the 
first step in the membership process by preparing their club. “For what,” you may ask. 
Well, it’s different for each club based on the needs of the club, membership and com­
munity. The clubs created a fun, inviting atmosphere that meets their identified needs. 
But, in general two factors appear in common. First, there is a commitment to mem­
bership growth. There are at least two Lions dedicated to managing a well-rounded 
membership plan. When I talk about membership, it’s not just recruitment. A well 
rounded membership plan considers membership satisfaction, leadership develop­
ment opportunities, recognition programs, orientation and activation of new members. 
If your members aren’t coming out to meetings, supporting service projects or paying 
dues on time, there’s probably a reason. It’s our responsibility to find out why. A good 
LCI resource to help in this process is Your Club Your Way! This workbook outlines 
different types of meeting formats, suggestions to improve meeting management 
styles and includes a membership survey. This survey is short and has open-ended 
questions which can provide you with valuable membership feedback. It’s important to 
continuously evaluate our Lions Club to stay current and relevant to the community. 
Once you’ve conducted the survey, it’s important to share the results with your club. 
Then let the membership decide which suggestions your club will implement. Second, 
these clubs run an average of four to six service projects a month. People join the Li­
ons to serve the community so let’s give them opportunities to serve. Not all projects 
need to be large, try recycling programs, collect Box Tops for Education or participate 
in a food drive. 

If Lions are going to remain the largest service organization in the world, we must 
keep up with the times. There may be some apprehension about making changes ini­
tially, but positive results usually create positive attitudes. Don’t be afraid to try some­
thing new. I’d like to thank the following Lions Clubs for leading the way and sharing 
their successes with me: James City, New Kent County, Northumberland County, 
Southside, Tappahannock and Virginia Beach Town Center – Blind. 
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FEBRUARY
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

Please keep the following Lion and his family in your 
prayers. They will be missed in their own special way as they 
depart for the Lions Pride beyond the sunset: 

George Hunt, Poquoson, 69 years (Charter Member)
 

Dave Booz, VB Kempsville, 15 Years
 
Mildred Aldrich, Mathews, 13 years
 

DG Ray 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

3rd Quarter Meetings 

Zone A: 9 February 2016, 6:00pm 
Anna’s Italian Restaurant, 150 Old Fair Grounds Way, Kilmarnock 
Cost: $17.00 
POC: michael.fagan@va.metrocast.net 

Zone B: tbd 

Zone C: 30 March 2016, 6:30pm 
The Arbors at Port Warwick, 1100 William Stryon Square, Newport News 
Cost: tbd 
POC: pittsmail@cox.net 

Zone D: Completed 27 January 2016 

Zone E: Completed 3 February 2016 

Zone F: Completed 4 February 2016 

Zone G: tbd 

Zone H: 25 February 2016 
Endependence Center, 6300 E. Virginia Beach Blvd, Norfolk 
POC: lionbambi.martin@gmail 

DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS 
-Page 27 – Cradock change of President 

President – 
Bob Mills FROM LAST MONTH - CORRECT SPOUSE TO READ “MARIE” 
213 BELLHAVEN RD 
Portsmouth,VA 23702
Res: 757-397-8302 
bobmills213@yahoo.com 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

Club Level Competitions
 

1 February, Poquoson14 February, York
 

18 February, Warwick
 

18 February, New Kent
 
18 February, Thalia
 

19 February, Williamsburg Host
 
20 February, Zones E & F (hosted by Smithfield)
 

21 February, Bayside
 

28 February, Zone A (hosted by Lancaster)
 
28 February, Zone D (hosted by Churchland)
 

Region Level Competitions
 

10 March, Region 3 (hosted by Thalia)
 
11 March, Region 1 (hosted by Williamsburg)
 

12 March, Region 2 (hosted by Smithfield)
 

District Competition 
29 April, Chandler Hall, ODU Campus, 7:00 pm 

11
 



    Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

12
 



    

    

 

    

  

   

  
     

    

      
      

             
    

  
        

        
        

       
    
   

    

Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

Mathews Lions Club Gloucester Lions Club 

Hosts the 

Lions of Virginia District 24-D 

Region 1 Meeting 

Tuesday, March 08, 2016 

Piankatank Ruritan Building
 
7138 Buckley Hall Road (Route 198)
 

Hudgins, Virginia 23076
 

6:00 P.M. Social / Cash Bar 
7:00 P.M. Dinner / Meeting 

Menu: Fried Oysters, Ham, Chicken, Shrimp Salad, Green Beans & Potatoes, Hot Ap­
ple Rings, Dinner Rolls, Various Desserts 
Meal Cost: $20.00 
Please make all checks payable to: Mathews Lions Club 

P.O. Box 281 
Mathews, VA 23109 

R.S.V.P. by Friday, February 28, 2016 to : 
P.O.C.: Lion Gerald Jones 
home: (804) 725-3278 
cell: (804) 694-7567 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

40th USA-Canada Lions Leadership Forum
 
Omaha, Nebraska
 
Sept. 15-17, 2016
 

“Leadership for Service”, the theme for the 2016 Forum, reflects our goal of 
equiping our Lions to meet the Centennial Service challenge in performing 100 
million acts of service. 

Saturday afternoon will have three large service projects that every attendee will 
be able to participate in. Corresponding seminars have been added, teaching the 
skills and organization needed to better prepare service projects at the Club and 
District level. 

Opening night, Thursday brings master illusionist and motivational entertainer, 
Billy Riggs. On Friday, Lion Jay Blake brings his drag race car “Follow a Dream” to 
the Forum, along with his amazing story of overcoming a blinding accident to 
follow his racing dream. 

Saturday we look forward to the inspiring words of our then International 
President, Cahncellor Bob Corlew. We finish the evening with Retired General Dick 
Abel, who after a long career of military, private sector and public leadership will 
be talking about the leader within each of us. 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

The Gloucester Lions would like to thank YOU! 

Your generous donations throughout 2015 have allowed us to serve our Community. With 
your help, this past year we provided the following to your Gloucester friends and neighbors 
who had a need for them: 72 pairs of glasses, 42 eye exams, 5 hearing aids, and provided 
free vision checks for the students of Head Start. 

Thank you so much for what you have helped us accomplish last year, and we look forward 
to continued service in 2016. 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 
Why Join Lions?


20 Reasons to Become a Lion
 
1. Friendship. In an increasingly complex world, Lions provides one of the most basic human needs - the need for 

friends and friendship. 
2. The opportunity to make a difference. As an individual you can have a limited impact, but as part of a group, 
you can achieve so much more - in your community, your country, your world. 
3. Personal growth and development. Membership in Lions aids your growth and education in human relations and 
personal development. 
4. Leadership development. Every Lions member is encouraged, and has the opportunity to build their leadership 
skills and to serve in a variety of positions, both at club level and beyond. 
5. Citizenship in the community. Membership in a lions club brings you more awareness of your community. The 
average Lions Club has at its heart the intention to make the community it serves a better place to live in, and does 
this with a variety of programs tailored to the community's needs. 
6. Continuing education. Interesting guest speakers bring a range of views and information for club members. 
Opportunities for personal and leadership development are offered. 
7. Fun. Lions is a lot of fun. Each meeting is fun. The club projects are fun. Social activities are fun. And the service 
is fun. 
8. Public speaking skills. Many an individual who joined Lions was afraid to speak in public. Lions develops 
confidence and skill in public communication, and the opportunity to practice these skills in a friendly setting. 
9. Citizenship in the world. Every Lion wears a pin that reads "Lions International". Every Lion is welcome to attend 
the 41,000+ clubs in more than 190 nations and geographical areas of the world. Some 1.4 million men and women 
are Lions. Instant friends both in one's own community and the world community. 
10. Assistance when travelling. Because there are Lions clubs everywhere, help is only a 'phone call away should 
you need it. Using the International Directory, you can easily contact the local Lions Club, wherever you are. 
11. Entertainment. Lions Clubs organize many different activities that provide entertainment as well as education. 
12. The development of social skills. Lions is for people who like people. Twice a month at meetings, and at 
various events and functions, Lions helps to develop social and people skills in its members. 
13. Lions "Make Things Happen". Wherever there is a need, you'll find Lions there, actively involved in getting the 
job done and Making Things happen. Always ready to roll up the sleeves and find a solution. No job is too big or too 
small. 
14. Family programs. Lions has a range of programs for our youth - Leo clubs, Youth exchange and hosting, the 
Youth of the Year Quest, the Lions-Quest Skills programs and other programs that involve the family. 
15. The development of ethics. All Lions Clubs embrace the same set of ethics. Lions are expected to be ethical in 
business and personal relationships. 
16. Cultural awareness. Around the world, practically every religion, country, culture, race, creed, political 
persuasion, language, color and ethnic identity is found in Lions. It is a cross section of citizens from every 
background. Lions become aware of other cultures and learn to love and work with people everywhere. It is truly an 
International organization. 
17. A wide range of programs providing help for the disadvantaged both locally in internationally. SightFirst 
- a worldwide program to eradicate preventable blindness, Hearing dogs for the deaf, provision of mobility aids for 
children, to name but a few. 
18. Nice people. Lions above all are nice people, who genuinely want to give of their time, labor and means to assist 
others, and have a lot of fun while they are doing it. 
19. The absence of "official creed". Lions has no secret policy, no official creed, no secret meetings or rituals. It is 
open society - of men and women who simply believe in helping others. 

20. The opportunity "To Serve". Lions is a service club. This is the best reason for becoming a Lion: the chance to 
do as a group what we cannot hope to achieve on our own, to serve our fellow man, and to make the world a better 
place. Our motto is simple, but it says it all. "We Serve". 
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Many thanks our latest Platinum Sponsor! 

Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

Dear Lions, 

We have a nearly century-long tradition of strengthening communities through service. Over the past 
year, I've seen Lions from all over the globe reaffirm their commitment by leading through service in 
the Centennial Service Challenge. I've seen Lions increase their service by inviting for impact 
through the Centennial Membership Awards. 

You heard the call to serve and you answered as only Lions can. 

Now it's time to take our motto "We Serve" to the next level by planning a Centennial Community 
Legacy Project. Legacy Projects are gifts to your community that commemorate our Centennial and 
create a lasting legacy of your club's service contributions. 

Your Legacy Project will stand as a reminder of the impact of your club on your community and as a 
symbol of Lions commitment to a better future. I hope all clubs will take the opportunity to learn more 
about this exciting program and plan a Legacy Project of their own. 

I can't wait to see the incredible impact clubs like yours continue to make as we celebrate the Cen­
tennial and prepare for our second century of service. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada 
Your International President 

Visit the Centennial Community Legacy Projects 
page and start planning your project today! 
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Lions of Virginia, District 24-D 

KNIGHT’S VISION
 
Proud Sponsors 

If you or your club wish to support the Knight’s Vision, there are several options available: 
Subscribe: Knight’s Vision shipped to you every month - Cost $50 - Qualifies for Silver Patron 
Lions Business Card: Your Name, Club and Position (President, Treasurer, PDG, etc.) - Cost $35 
Personal Business Card: Advertise your business with the Knight’s Vision - Cost $50 

Patron Tiers 
Bronze – $25 Donation Silver – $50 Donation 
Gold – $75 Donation Platinum – $100 Donation 
Diamond > $100 Donation 

(Tiers Silver through Diamond come with a Subscription) 
To become a KV Patron, please send your contribution to Cabinet Treasurer Lion Keith Feigh, with 
a brief explanation of how you would want it reflected. 
For example: $75 Donation - Business Card/Bronze Patron 

or 
$75 Donation - Gold Patron 

The Knight’s Vision appreciates the continued support of Lions just like you! 

THANK YOU TO OUR 2015-2016 KV PATRONS! 
SILVER SPONSORS: 

PDG LION DEBBIE IVEY, NEW KENT COUNTY LIONS
 
PRINCESS ANNE LIONS CLUB
 
PID LION DR. HAUSER WEILER
 

PLATINUM SPONSOR:
 
PCC LION STAN FURMAN
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